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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Fjf5176@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Vanessa Velasquez – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 

Carmen Fernandez – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Aunt 

Tony Teayeck – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Brother-in-Law 

Jayme Chilberti – Rick Tkach GK’s Sister-in-Law 

Patricia Moore – Gary Moore’s Wife     Gladys Mecca 

Allan Garcia Jr. – Dante Garcia’s Nephew     Jose Garcia 
 

 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney operation)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Bob Marsh (recovering from surgery)  
 

Kathy Foltz (recovering from cancer surgery) – Mike Mercer’s Friend 

Juan Gonzalez (cancer) – Jorge Rodriguez’s Friend     Lydia V. (sick) 

Romy Talucod – Dante Garcia’s Brother-in-Law     Doug Sweet (sick)           

Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter     Lizette & Carmen Pl ta sick) 

Manuel Efrain Cevallos (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Father-in-Law 

Benjamin Servin’s Father     Xavier Arroyo (pneumonia) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend 

Corazon Golini     Mark Hicks     Kay Peterson     Carrie     Naomi Scott (sick) 

Toni Cholewinski     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Linda Dyle (cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver     Evelyn Banks (recently widowed)     
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Knights; 
 

 O Lord, you have been our refuge through all generations - Psalm 90:1 

 

 Our New Year begins with joy, anticipation, hopefulness, and a little fear.  We're still 

celebrating the birth of our Lord and Savior and the New Year signals a chance for rebirth in our life, 

whether it be resolutions, goals or anticipated projects.  Hopefully, we can examine our hearts as 

we're making our new plans and keep focused on what Christ would like for our lives:  how we can 

serve him and our neighbor better for His greater glory.  No one can predict what will happen in the 

New Year, so we need to trust in God to weather the storms and celebrate the joys that are coming in 

2022. 

 

 I'd like to start out with a general thank you to all the Knights for the wonderful job you all 

did in 2021, which was still a pandemic-challenged year.  Will your help and determination we had a 

new innovative Fish Fry that people loved and was our most successful one in years.  We also helped 

raise a phenomenal amount for veteran's wheelchairs, individuals with disabilities and expectant 

mothers in distress.  We also donated blood, helped in numerous church events and continue to be a 

strong presence at HOPE food distributions.  For the past two months, I'd especially like to thank 

those who helped at HOPE, for the wonderful Christmas Party and those who braved the cold to help 

with the School Christmas Concert.  I'd also like to thank those who helped at the Winter Clothing 

drive and the Unplanned Movie and Masses for the donations for the Abortion reversal pill. 

 

 Looking forward, we will be starting the year with many events, so that means many chances 

to get involved and make a difference.  Please read the Deputy Grand Knight's report for more 

details and feel free to contact myself, Rolly, Brian or Kevin if you'd like to directly participate in 

these wonderful events.  Also, please come to our member meetings on the fourth Wednesday of the 

Month.  Dinner is provided and it is a great chance to catch up with your brothers and find out the 

latest information of the Council's activities. 

 

Happy New Year Brothers! 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

                   

What Greater Love 
 

 God’s love is characterized by grace, forgiveness and mercy. It is eternal and unconditional. 

In the gospel of John, he writes in chapter 4 verse 7. Dear friends let us love one another, for love 

comes from God. The apostle Paul wrote in Galatians 3:7-8 God spoke in advance to Abraham 

telling him All Nations will be Blessed through you. All who have faith will be called the children of 

God. Scripture foresaw that God would justify the Gentiles by faith and He announced it by faith to 

Abraham. Paul writes in Galatians 3:18 our inheritance does not depend on the law. Our inheritance 

came by the grace of God through Abraham as a promise. Gelation’s 3:38 there is neither Jews nor 

Gentiles, neither slave nor free, nor is there male and female for you are all one in Christ Jesus. In 

Romans 8:38-39 Paul writes, For I am convinced that neither death nor life, neither angels nor 

demons, neither the present nor the future nor any power, neither height nor depth nor anything else 

in all creation will be able to separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our Lord. In 

Ephesians 2:45 Paul writes: Because of His great love for us, God who is rich in mercy, made us 

alive with Christ even when we were dead in our transgressions, it is by grace you have been saved. 

 

What greater Love could there be 

 

Psalms 136:26 give thanks to the God of heaven, His love endures forever. 

John 15:13 Greater love has no man than to lay down one’s life for a friend. 

John 3:16 For God so loved the world that He gave His only Son, that whosoever believes in Him 

would not perish but have everlasting life. 
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Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 Congratulations if you are one of the 14 Council members whose last name begins with the 

letter “C”, as it’s the only letter in the alphabet where all paid their 2021 Council dues !  

 

 The name drawn for the November “Good of the Order” drawing (meaning he was present at 

the meeting) was for $20.00 was George O’Hara, who wasn’t present. The name drawn for the 

December “Good of the Order” drawing for $30.00 was Mike McGill, who wasn’t present. The 

drawing at January meeting was $40.00 that was won by Frank Faecke, congratulations Frank.  

 

 Dues Statements for 2022 calendar year have been sent out. In case you did not receive it, 

please call me. In addition to our $32.00 dues, there are 3 special assessments included. If you are 

having financial difficulties in paying your dues, please contact either myself or Grand Knight Rick 

Tkach as we can help you remain a Council Member in good standing. 

 

 The 1st special assessment is for Columbian Charities, in the amount of only $3.65. 

California Columbian Charities, Inc.is dedicated to assisting California Brothers in financial 

distress, including their widows. It has responded to over 2400 requests for assistance from Brother 

Knights in California and has given over $3,600,000 in relief. Columbian Charities provides 

financial assistance to Knights of Columbus Brothers, with at least twelve months good standing in a 

California Council; and to their widows and orphans, by helping to relieve financial distress due to 

unemployment, sickness, family medical and hospital bills, overdue rent or mortgage payments, 

property tax, food, clothing, losses due to fire, flood or earthquake. All the financial assistance 

provided is a grant and need not be repaid. If you know a Brother Knight who needs of assistance, 

contact our Grand Knight, who can obtain a Charity application from the California State Council 

office. So please include the $3.65 added to your dues. 

The 2nd is the Knights of Columbus Culture of Life Fund, is a permanent fund established by a vote 

of the delegates to the 2008 Supreme Convention in Quebec City. As of December 2016, the 

initiative has funded and placed 829 ultrasound machines, valued at more than $40 million, in all 50 

states, as well as in Canada, Jamaica, Guatemala and Peru, and helped save the lives of thousands of 

babies. So please include the $2.00 added to your dues. 

The 3rd is Council Brothers in Financial Difficulty, which is a Council fund established last year 

following the founding Principle of our Order, Charity, to assist Council Brothers in financial 

difficulty in keeping their dues current. So please include the $5.00 added to your dues.  

 

 I hope to see you all at our February Member Meeting on the 23rd. Please email me if you 

are not receiving Emails from Knights of Columbus” as we may have a bad email address for you. 

 

[FS Report Continued on Page 10]  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 
  

  

3rd FRATERNAL BENEFITS EVENT – Zoom 6:00 PM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

8th ANTI-HUMAN TRAFFICING SOLIDARITY WALK - Church 7:00 PM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th “LINCOLN BIRTHDAY” 

14th ST. VALENTINE’S DAY” 

17th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th CLERGY NIGHT – Santiago de Compostela Church 6:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

21st PRESIDENTS’ DAY”  

22nd WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY”  

23rd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

? CASINO BUS TRIP 

? LADIES (Valentine’s Day) NIGHT OUT 

? BASKETBALL FREE THROW CONTEST 

 

 

 

1st SHROVE TUESDAY – SCHOOL BREAKFAST – Patio  

2nd “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

13th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

17th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

23rd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

25th FISH FRY 5:00 PM 
 



 

January Meeting 

                         $40.00 

Frank Faecke 
 

 February Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

Financial Secretary Report…………. Continued   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sean Kennedy 1/1 Chris Travers 1/3 Jerry Baldwin 1/5 

Timothy Fitzpatrick 1/7 Bobby Velasquez PGK 1/9 Fr. Binh Nguyen 1/10 

Horacio Castro 1/13 Mario Santos 1/18 Jorge Rodriguez 1/22 

Benjamin Servin 1/22 Fr. Frederick Atentar 1/23 Michael Pascual 1/25 

Benito Miranda 1/30  Steve Pohl 1/30 

 

 

 

Medardo Robles 2/1 Bob Sgobba 2/3 Milton Enriquez 2/8 

Frank Reis 2/11 John Muellerleile 2/17 Don Gargiulo PGK 2/19 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
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ISAIAH 

By 

FRANK FAECKE 
 

 The Dead Sea Scrolls, known as the Qumran Scrolls, are ancient Jewish and Hebrew 

religious manuscripts first found in 1947 by a shepherd boy at the Qumran Caves. The scrolls 

themselves were written between the 3rd and 1st centuries B.C. The most complete document among 

the scrolls was the Book of Isaiah. After the 66 chapters were translated, they were found to be 

almost word for word the same as the church has used for thousands of years. The book was written 

by the prophet Isaiah and the school he inspired from the eighth to the sixth centuries B.C. 
 

 Dear prophet Isaiah look from Heaven at what your words (inspired by the Holy Spirit) have 

said and done. Masses and church services all over the world have spread your words to the ears of 

the People of God everywhere. I found a few passages of Isaiah (abbreviated Is) from masses in the 

book Give Us This Day as follows: 
 

 On December 1 we heard, “On this mountain the Lord of hosts will provide for all peoples a 

feast of rich food and choice wines, juicy, rich food and pure, choice wines. On this mountain he will 

destroy the veil that veils all peoples, the web that is woven over all nations; he will destroy death 

forever.” (Is 25) Wow, what a promise! 
 

 On December 2 you spoke, “Trust in the Lord forever! For the Lord is an eternal Rock.” (Is 

26) On December 3 you said, “When his children see the work of my hands in his midst, they shall 

keep my name holy; they shall reverence the Holy One of Jacob, and be in awe of the God of Israel.” 

(Is 29) On December 4 you told us, “Thus says the Lord God, the Holy One of Israel: O people of 

Zion, who dwell in Jerusalem, no more will you weep; He will be gracious to you when you cry out, 

as soon as he hears he will answer you..” (Is 30) What promises! 
 

 We began mass on Sunday, December 5, with words as follows: “O people of Zion, behold 

the Lord will come to save the nations, and the Lord will make the glory of his voice heard in the joy 

of your heart.” (Is 30) On December 6 (Memorial of St. Nicholas), you told us, “The desert and the 

parched land will exult; the steppe will rejoice and bloom. They will bloom with abundant flowers, 

and rejoice with joyful song.” (Is 35) 
 

 On Sunday, December 12, we heard, “The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has 

anointed me to bring glad tidings to the poor.” (Is 61) On Sunday, December 19, you tell us, “Behold 

a Virgin shall conceive and bear a son; and his name will be called Emmanuel.” (Is 7) Finally at 

Midnight mass in the wee hours of December 25, we listen as you say, “The people who walked in 

 

[Continued on next page] 
 



 

 

[  Message continued from previous page] 

 

darkness have seen a great light; upon those who dwelt in the land of gloom, a light has shone. You 

have brought them abundant joy and great rejoicing....For a child is born to us, a son is given to us; 

upon his shoulder dominion rests. They name him Wonder-Counsellor, God-Hero, Father-Forever, 

Prince of Peace....” (Is 9) 
 

 We thank you and all in Heaven and throughout the Earth in sharing the joy and fulfilment 

of your words uttered so long ago as realized in Jesus’ birth. Merry Christmas! Blessed New Year 

everyone! 
 

Love and prayers,  
 

Frank Faecke-Recorder 

                                                
 

 Recorder 

 

 
 

Brother Knights, 
 

 Think back when you had your exemplification. The four principles of our Order were 

introduced to you. The principles of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity, the Christian virtues we live by. 

Let us look at Unity. Remember the single strand of string, how easily we can break it, but when 

they are bound together into a single rope, it makes it strong, unbreakable.  
 

 We only have 4 months to the end of our fraternal year; we will soon be selecting new 

officers in May. Get actively involved and consider one of the many positions as officers or any of 

the committee we have on the Faith in Action Program. Without leaders to run our council, our 

council will not survive and we will not be able to support our church. As a District Deputy, I have 

seen Council lacking in leadership, slowly dissolving. This is because nobody wants to step up and 

lead. 

We need a constant flow of leadership for our Council to survive. My motto when I was a GK was; 

“Do not be afraid, God is with us”.  We have a strong council, members who will have your back 

as the leader. I took an attitude of, my fellow brother knights will help me, they will not abandon me. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

PGK-DD128

Acting Membership Director 

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

PRO-LIFE NEWS AND VIEWS

N.A.P.N.  National ASSOCIATION OF PRO –LIFE NURSES PRAYER 

 

 Creator god, whose crowning glory is the creation of man and women in your image and 

likeness, we ask that you bless our efforts to foster respect for life from creation until death in our 

profession of caring. Grant that we might be successful in protecting life, and promoting a culture of 

life for all 

 

 # 1 Seeks to establish and protect ethical values for nursing profession. 

 # 2 Defend nurses and para-medical personnel from discrimination and job loss for refusal to 

participate in practices that violates these values. 

 

SUPPORT…….. 40 DAYS FOR LIFE………………. 

 It is the largest internationally coordinated mobilization in history. Helping people in local 

communities end the injustice of abortion. Though prayer and fasting.  

 

Rick Tkach GK     Don Gargiulo PGK     David Dunn     Bill Serb PGK     Felipe Fernandez 

Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Curtis Fuller     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Curt Briskorn     Alfonso Game     Frank Faecke     Jorge Rodriguez     Louis Bloch     Mike Mercer 

George Del Hierro     Dante Garcia     Kevin Connell     Armando Plata     David Hallum 

Mark McEniry Field Agent 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


